Monday. December 7, 1953.

An adjourned meeting of the Municipal Council was held at the Municipal Hall, Edmonds, on Monday, December 7, 1953, at 7:30 p.m.

Present: Reeve Beamish in the Chair, Councillors Armstrong, Charlton, Orummond, Isherwood, MacSorley, Philps and Wilks.

A Public Hearing was held to receive representations for or against passage of "Burnaby Town Planning By-law 1948 Amendment By-law No. 8, 1953".

Suncrest Ratepayers' Association wrote advising a delegation would be in attendance at the Public Hearing to present objections on behalf of the ratepayers to the proposed rezoning of property at the south east corner of Boundary Road and Rumble Street for Gasoline Service Station purposes.

Mr. Forsythe spoke advising that immediate property owners were not in favour of the proposed rezoning, requesting that since other members of the delegation had not arrived, the Hearing be postponed to some time later in the evening.

A representative of the Home Oil Distributors Limited advised a petition had been circulated by their Company and that 50 signatures favouring the rezoning had been gathered in a comparatively short time. The spokesman pointed out that the closest service station to the area was 12 miles distant and stressed the safety angle both on Rumble and Boundary which would be improved through lighting installed in the station.

The Hearing then adjourned.

The Council convened at 7:42 p.m.